Our Lady of Mount Carmel Finance Council Minutes

March 6, 2014
	Attendance:

	Term
	Member
	Sept. 19
	Nov.30
	Jan. 18
	Mar. 6
	May 15

	2016
	Renea Huinker - Chair
	P
	P
	P
	P
	

	2014
	Dianne Blazek - V Chair
	P
	E
	P
	P
	

	2016
	Joyce Mueterthies - Sec
	P
	P
	P
	P
	

	2015
	Tom Brincks
	P
	P
	P
	P
	

	2017
	Steve Lynch
	P
	P
	P
	P
	

	2015
	Mark Mueterthies
	P
	P
	P
	P
	


The regular finance meeting started at 6:30 with Father Nick leading the council in prayer. The members reviewed the previous meeting’s minutes, which were accepted by consensus. Next, the members reviewed the yearly financial statements. The donations for some collections were lower than the previous year. After a brief discussion, the financial statements were accepted by consensus. 

Old Business: The committee discussed the heating and cooling collection. To date, we have $129,516.03 of the $140,000 needed. The council reviewed the list of parishioners who have not donated. After a brief discussion, the council decided to send out a reminder letter to those members. Renea will create this letter and will forward it to the other members for approval. Diane will make return labels for the letters.

New Business: Tom informed the council that a thermal coupler went out on the rectory’s furnace. Seven of the fourteen radiators froze. Mracek removed these radiators and added pipe in between. The council discussed the best use for the rectory in the future. Tom also informed the council that the church roof is leaking but it cannot be fixed until it is warmer and the snow is gone. Father talked to the committee about supporting the two Catholic student centers at ISU and UNI. After a brief discussion, the council recommended a $50 donation to each center. Next, the council reviewed the Light of Christ budget for 2014-2015. The Light of Christ monthly subsidy will remain the same for next year. Father said that 93% of eligible students attend the Generation of Faith celebrations. Finally, Father talked to council about holding our meetings next year at 3:30. This would allow Terra to attend and answer any questions about the financial statements.

The next meeting is set for May 15th at 6:30 in Protivin.  







Submitted by Joyce
